           BELMONT CONDOMINIUM TRUST BOARD MEETING
                   MINUTES OF REGULAR MEETING 5/29/2010

The meeting was held on the Beach Club deck and was called to order by Chairman Cummings at 9:10 A.M. Board members present were: Cummings, Davagian, Donovan, Hackett, Daley and Hilliard.  Absent: Burleson. Also present was the Belmont Manager Jay Donovan
The minutes of the April Board meeting were approved.

Chairman Cummings discussed the possibility of changing the by-laws to allow for elections to be held later in the summer to allow owners more time for involvement in Belmont business in hopes that this would generate more interest for unit owners to run for office. To date only one candidate has been nominated for 2 open seats on the Board.
Financial:  [ See information  handed out and attached to Agenda]

    Treasurer Donovan discussed the Balance Sheet and informed the attendees that there was presently $200,000 in cash reserves and $579,000 in the reserve fund. Our A/R are $18,000 for 1 unit in collection and 2 unites behind and a A/P of $29,000.  To date we have a projected savings of $17,000 for the year in our insurance account.  Chairman Cummings discussed the installation of all new thermostats in the mid-rise buildings where there were non before and the installation of new windows in the common areas of the mid-rise buildings.
Facility and Site: [ See agenda]

    There was a lively discussion about the replacement of the existing railroad ties used for the walkway between buildings 1-4.  The Board had raised the issue of replacing them [they are in disrepair and have been a hazard to adults and children] with “pavers”  After a discussion there was a non-binding vote to see whether there was agreement on pavers vs wood. The vote was in support of wood.

Restaurant:

    Trustee Hilliard announced the opening of the Belmont Beach Club with the Ebb Tide Restaurant as the new manager.  He thanked Ron Calareso and Frank Cacciapouti for their work on the committee and Barbara Borgal for her work in updating the decorations in the restaurant.

A motion was made and seconded and it was voted unanimously to approve the actions of the Board between meetings.

A motion was made and seconded and it was voted unanimously to adjourn the meeting.  The next meeting of the Trustees will be held on June 26, 2010 at 9:00 A.M. on the Beach Club deck.
